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WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
P O BOX 56    93 JONES STREET 

LILLY, PA 15938 
 

June 5th, 2013  6PM 
 

 
Regular meeting call to order:   
 
Chairman-Roadmaster Raymond Guzic Jr., Vice-Chairman Jaime Hartline, Supervisor Scott 
Guzic and Secretary Pamela Flis.  
 
 Solicitor Thomas Swope was unable to attend due to a conflicting schedule. 
 
Patrick Shedlock, Justin Eger, Fran Risko, David Myers, Keith Shedlock, Robert and Tamara 
Crum and Leslie Devett, also attended the meeting. 
 
Salute to the Flag: 
 
Public Participation: 
 
As Discussed: 
 Pat Shedlock inquired about the proposed alley between Blueberry and Ryan Streets, 

Roadmaster is working with the new land owners and Penelec/Verizon concerning 
pole placement for electric and phone services. Road will be paved up to Ryan Street, 
Supervisors to review the budget, before the alley is completed. 

o Pat also inquired about the two dilapidated structures on Ryan Street; 
Supervisors are aware of the problem and would like to work with the land 
owners to rectify the situation. 

o Pat also would like to donate $100.00 for the purchase of a camera to identify 
the source of the consistent littering within the township; Supervisors 
necessitate legal recommendations before pursing this action. The Supervisors 
thanked Mr. Shedlock for his years of service in garbage collection 
throughout Washington Township. 

 Robert Crum inquired as to why the Roadmaster was power brooming the lawns of 
certain residents in the township. When the Roadmaster is plowing in the winter, 
residents’ yards are affected by the snowplowing; sod is moved by pushing snow into 
their properties. As practiced in the past, the Roadmaster will continue to power 
broom the residents yards to correct any problems snow plowing may have caused. 

 David Myers inquired about the sale of 117 Peach Lane and the existing sewer tap on 
the property. Appraisals have not been received by the township. 

 Keith & Patricia Shedlock Minor Subdivision Plan –Cambria County Planning 
Commission has reviewed the subdivision and a letter of correspondence informing 
Washington Township has satisfied the review requirements of the Act 247, 
Municipal Planning Code, with one review comment: 
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  
o Section 22-508 of the townships subdivision and land development ordinance 

states the easements for sewer and water lines shall have a minimum width of 
15 feet. The easement shown on the site plan between lots 1 and 2 is proposed 
to be 10 feet. If a waiver is granted, it should be noted on the plan. 

o Review by the township solicitor is required before any further action.  
o This is the first subdivision reviewed by the Cambria County Planning 

Commission. 
 

Motion made by Scott Guzic 2nd Raymond Guzic, Jr., to approve the Keith and Patricia 
Shedlock Minor Subdivision with reviewed correction change and pending approval of the 
township solicitor and the Cambria County Planning Commission.  Scott Guzic –yes, 
Raymond Guzic, Jr., – yes, Jaime Hartline-abstained. Majority Roll, Motion Passed. 
 
Police Report:   
 
None at this time. 
 
Secretarial Report: 
 
Motion made by Jaime Hartline 2nd Scott Guzic to accept the Regular Meeting Minutes 
dated May 1st, 2013, Treasurers Report, Unpaid Bills, and Additional Unpaid Bills as 
submitted in written form. Roll Call, All in Favor, Motion Passed. 
 
As Discussed: 
 
 Delinquent Sanitation customers and the involvement of the Cresson Township 

Police. 
 

Correspondence: 
 
 State Police Fines Allocation for 2012 
 Community Volunteer Fire Department of Lilly Auxiliary. 
 Cambria County Redevelopment Authority- Final on the Blueberry Water Line 

o Letters of correspondence to those residents that need to comply with the 
mandatory water tap-in requirement, per Ordinance 2013-1. 
 

Motion made by Scott Guzic 2nd Jaime Hartline to send letters of correspondence to 
residents that need to comply with the mandatory water tap-in requirement, per Ordinance 
2013-1. Roll call, All in Favor, Motion Passed. 
 
All correspondence is on file at the township office. 
 
 
Road Masters Report: 
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As Discussed: 
 
 The 2013 Road Paving project and opening of bids. 

 
Grannas Brothers  $26,619.75 
NES&L   $26,801.48 
Knopp & Klatt  $40,750.00 
 
Motion made by Jaime Hartline 2nd Scott Guzic to accept the bid proposal of $26,619.75 
from Grannas Brothers for the 2013 road paving project. Roll call, All in Favor, Motion 
Passed. 
 
 Boom Mower is ready for the township, Roadmaster to pick up. 
 Fuel Recovery- Renewal of Permit to remove boney, Phase III. 
 Grass along Memorial Drive, left side will be mowed- right side will be left to go to 

seed, in hopes the grass will reestablish itself. 
 
Safety Committee: 
 
Nothing at this time. 

 
Solicitors Report: 
 
As Discussed: 
 
 Loan Extension – Tabled 
 Land Appraisals- Tabled 

 
Engineers Report: 
 
Nothing at this time. 
 
New Business: 
 
 Cassandra Overlook –EAD’s Group Regional Plan- Washington Township right of 

way. 
 

Old Business:  
 
Nothing at this time. 
 
 
 
Regional Recreation Center:  
 
Nothing at this time. 
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For The Good of the Township: 
 
Nothing at this time. 
 

 
Adjournment: 
 
Motion made by Jaime Hartline 2nd Scott Guzic, to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 PM. All in 
favor, Motion passed. 
 
  
_______________________________ 
Chairman Raymond Guzic, Jr. 
 
 
_______________________________   
 Vice-Chairman Jaime Hartline                                
 
                         
________________________________ 
Supervisor Scott Guzic 
 


